COUNCIL ON AGING BOARD MEETING

Minutes of the Council on Aging Board Meeting held on October 8, 2020 via Zoom
Members Present:  William Byron, Ruth Delmonico, Peter Cirioni, Kathy O'Brien, Susan Matatia 

Associate member present: Roger Zimmerman 
Absent: Member, Susan Pauley and Associate members, Brian Burke, Kate Hogan, and June Thall
The Director of the COA, Alyson Toole, was present

Selectman Liaison, Ellen Sturgis was present.

A quorum being present the meeting began at 10:05 A. M.
Liaison Reports:
Roger Zimmerman, liaison to the Community Preservation Committee, reported on the two meetings he attended. At the September 14 meeting the CPC received more information from the Hallock Point Working Group. The presentation by this group was on September 8, 2020 to the Select Board and can be seen at https://www.stow-ma.gov/conservation-commission/files/hallock-point-presentation.  On the September 28th meeting, the CPC voted to approve the application for $400,000 for the Hallock Point project. The CPC discussed ongoing projects and is soliciting new applications.  For more information go to https://www.stow-ma.gov/home/news/community-preservation-funds-available-2.
The Community Services Coordinator sent his report. During September, he made 63 contacts and served 28 households.

The Board was reminded that Susan Matatia has resigned from the Minuteman Senior Services Board.  A new representative needs to be selected.  We will continue to receive services, but it's important to have a representative to voice concerns and bring back information.
Chair's Report: 
· Bill talked about the resignation of Ruth Banfield.  It was decided a card should be sent to her thanking her for her years of service on the COA Board.  The Select Board has posted the opening. A motion was made to recommend to the Select Board that Associate member, Roger Zimmerman, fill this vacancy.  The secretary will notify the Selectmen of this motion.
· Bill Byron and Ruth Delmonico will continue as chair and secretary by a unanimous vote. 

· Secretary will check to see if Brian Burke wants to continue as an associate member.

Director's Report:

· Received new web cameras for all staff monitors authorized by the new Town Administrator which are great for Zoom meetings.
· The second Tuesday of the month department heads meet with the Town Administrator.

· The new van had the misinformation on the registration corrected.  According to the RVM, it is actually a 2021 vehicle.  It has been registered, inspected, and lettered.

· Next week, the Massachusetts COA Conference will be virtual.  It's a great opportunity for resource sharing.  The staff is encouraged to participate.  This year the fees are much lower since no traveling is involved.

· Suzanne has volunteered to resign effective October 6th.

· The new treasurer doesn't want the departments to accept cash. He wants a different way of collecting fees due to germs and not a good practice.  Especially with older people; it gets complicated.  Looking into alternatives.
· MART wants to regionalize with Bolton and Lancaster, but the Stow COA, has nothing to gain, and would lose the personal touch.  
· With Covid, the front door is always locked.  If someone has to get in, he/she has to bang on the door or window.  Would like a doorbell or intercom for the front and back doors.

· Senior Picnic was very successful. Chris Spear, a Rotary Club member, came to observe the event because the Rotary Club will be organizing the Veterans' Day breakfast.  He had hoped to use the building for restrooms and kitchen; but because of the pandemic, all town buildings are closed.  

· Exercise classes continue some on Zoom and some on Stow TV and Youtube.  Getting very good feedback.

· The Brains & Balance is an eight week program that will be on Zoom. There is a nominal fee.  Sign-up has begun.

· There will be a Drive-In concert which is paid through a grant from the Stow Cultural Council.

· The COA is considering a drive-thru Halloween Party.

· Statistics for September:

1. 275 seniors were served. 1,108 (duplicated)
2. 75% female

3. 480 telephone calls in September.

4. Food & fitness most popular services

· Van fees - Harvard charges fees.  Very few riders aren't paying; all are encouraged to pay.
· Two full moons in October-They have an effect on people.

· The fuel assistance program has begun.

· Tax work-off program ends the first week in November.  This year in order to receive $1500 off one must complete 118 hours.  Alyson will meet with the treasurer and assessor in January to discuss guidelines for next year's program.

· Looking into better ways to sanitize. Seniors are the most vulnerable population.  When we do re-open we'll have to limit group size.
Outreach - Some of Martha's report was highlighted in the Director's report. 

· About 40 seniors attended the picnic which took a great deal of teamwork.

· Durable medical equipment has been borrowed and donated.

· The "Cheer" packages continue to be delivered; our goal is to complete this before the holiday season.
· Martha and Brian met with the Salvation Army representative, Michael Skoog, for their voucher program which will assist seniors in need of food, clothing, utilities, and other emergency funding.

· Martha and Kathleen met the Town Administrator and the Liaison to the Selectmen at the picnic.  Both helped serve the seniors.

No other business.  The meeting adjourned at 11:05

Respectfully submitted,
Ruth Delmonico, Secretary

